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Dear Minnesota Women of Today,  

This summer and first trimester are sure flying by fast.  As I am sure many of you can relate, I 

have been busy shuttling my boys between camps, sports, playdates, and trying to keep them 

entertained.  I have been trying to work in some self-care as well which included taking my 

niece for a fun weekend in NYC in June. And all of this while working on all that we have com-

mitted to supporting in MNWT this year.  While the to-do list continues to grow it seems, I am 

encouraged by what we have accomplished and how many of you have been participating this 

summer. 

After completing the Membership challenge in June, you all added 25 members!  So we cele-

brated Founder’s Day on July 1st!  It was wonderful to join USWT President Jane Hanson, 

USWT and MNWT Staff members, and several MN chapter members in Minneapolis for the 

lighting of the I-35 bridge in red, white & blue.  I especially enjoyed seeing social media posts 

and hearing from chapters how many of you celebrated as well.  This is one of the best times 

each year to get members together!   

And while it is always fun, it has not been all games.  The  Exec Council and I have been deliv-

ering on training commitments this summer.  I traveled with CMVP Shirley to the St James 

chapter to deliver board training and then we met with 17 new members on Zoom to deliver the 

new State/District Orientation.  We are refining our materials this year for this offering as it is 

the second part of a revamped New Member Orientation process.  The first part is a new edita-

ble Chapter Orientation presentation that is available on mnwt.org.  We are asking all chapters 

to deliver this (or your own) chapter-focused orientation to new members in their first tri-

mester of membership.  This is designed to help you get these members engaged quickly and 

up to speed on how your chapter operates.  The next step is to introduce them to Women of 

Today beyond the chapter later in their first year of membership.  We will be delivering this 

orientation training each trimester this year with the intention to make this a permanent offer-

ing.  Please encourage any members who have recently joined or any members who would be 

interested to join the next Orientation on November 14th. 

Like me, I’m guessing that you may have had some ups and downs these first months. Rather 

than focus on what we have left to do, I’m choosing to focus on what we have done and encour-

age you to do the same! We have held a great President Zoom to work on Fast Starts and Chap-

ter Plan of Actions, held State Wide Committee Meetings, introduced monthly REACH calls, 

and planned a fun & informative President/State Delegate Retreat. And even more opportuni-

ties are coming up in September at Fall State Convention. 

We are looking forward to a great weekend in Baxter for Fall State.  Check out the Convention 

Overview in this Chapter Mailing for a rundown of all we are have planned.  We are looking 

forward to bringing more information to all of our members to support you in strengthening 

and growing your chapters.  If there is anything you would like offered, please reach out.  In 

closing, please take the time to review what is included in this Chapter Mailing and we encour-

age you to forward it to all your chapter members. 

 

August 2024 



 

 

 

Membership Team 
Happy August MVPs…and that’s all of you! 

 

Thanks to all chapters that have submitted their Early Bird renewals.  All renewals are due by August 15th and New 

Member Adds are due by August 31st.  We are holding a statewide closeout on Zoom on Friday, August 30 from 5:30-

8:30pm.  We would love to have a representative from your chapter come online and visit with state staff about how your 

trimester has gone and what you have coming up. We will be doing a gift card drawing every 30 minutes for those who 

join the Zoom.  We will also be making calls out to some chapters so please look for our call if you don’t zoom in.  

 

We enjoyed seeing New Members on the State/District Orientation Zoom.  We encourage all new members to join us for 

the next Orientation on November 14th.  Information will be sent to all chapters and emailed to new members in their 

2nd or 3rd trimester of membership. 

 

Membership Week is going on now and we hope you all were able to gather with your chapters and kick-off the 

Olympics!  If you are looking for more information or ideas about retention or recruiting, make plans to join the 

Membership Zoom on August 15 at 6:30pm.  All are welcome to join! 

 

We are looking forward to gathering with you all at the Fall State Convention.  We will be celebrating membership in so 

many ways and congratulating you all on how you are promoting your chapters and connecting with your members 

despite all of the challenges! Speaking of challenges, President Tevyan has a challenge for us to get to 65 new members 

for Tri 1.  Each time a new member is signed up, that chapter will go into a drawing.  And for every 10 new members, 

Tevyan will draw for a $50 donation to a chapter.  Sign more members for more chances!  AND don't forget that all 

chapters receive a $10 rebate from the Foundation for each new member signed up to $50.  Challenge accepted?? 

 

MNWT Membership Team 

Marketing Corner w/ Marketing VP Michelle Cloutier 

 
 

  

 

 

Thank you to the chapters who have already sent in their proclamations and how your chapter celebrat-

ed Founder’s Day! It’s not too late to send photos my way. MKVP@mnwt.org 

Save the date for the next Webinar on October 23rd.  

Topics are being worked on right now. 

Registration MUST be made by 5pm on the Friday prior to the Webinar in order to reserve your spot. 

 NEWSLET Editor Suzanne is looking for Personals & Articles for the next issue of the NEWSLET. 

What is a Personal? Think of it as a shout out, a thank you, way to go, thinking of you that is published 

in the NEWSLET to a specific person or group! Personals are due September 29th! Submit using the 

form NEWSLET Submission on mnwt.org. It’s never to early to start jotting down who you would like 

to send one to! There is a 25 word limit on your message Cost: $2 each, 12 for $20 or 25 for $40.       

Articles for the Newslet are due September 7th! 



 

 

 

 

Membership Team, Continued 
 

Shirley Viesselman 

Chapter Management VP 

 

Why????  

Why does your chapter exist 

Why do members search out Women of Today? 

Why do you continue as a member? 

Is your chapter providing some combination of: 

Service Opportunities – Making a Difference 

Personal Growth Opportunities 

Friendships and Connections with Others 

I challenge each of you and your chapter boards to discuss your why…. and are you providing a combina-

tion of opportunities for your chapter members.   

Questions?  Need some help?  Reach out to cmvp@mnwt.org.  I’d love to visit with you. 

 
Kathy Hansen 

Extensions Director 

 

We are looking to extend to the following cities/areas; Hibbing, Virginia, 

Chisholm and the Iron Range. If you have any contacts or would like to help us 

extend to these areas, please email me at extension@mnwt.org. Our first meet 

and greet will be in August in Hibbing. Make sure to follow MNWT Member-

ship Facebook page for more details.  

 

You or your chapter may have asked, how can we do an extension?  Here are 

some of the first steps to make an extension happen.  

• Host a meet and greet in the area of interest.  

◦ Talk about what MNWT can offer the community.  

◦ Discuss what the local needs are within the community and how the community could benefit from a 

chapter.  

◦ Ask them what their interests are and how MNWT can benefit them personally.  

 

Tri 1 Presidential Success Bonus Points 
• 1st Trimester Presidential Success Bonus Points Submit Chapter Officer Sheet by June 30th (25 points) – Verified 

by CSC  

• Donate $25 or more towards printing the State POA (25 points) – Verified by Secretary Or Submit at least 3 Fast 
Starts (25 points)  

• 5 or more Fast Starts (50 points) – verified by CMVP   

• Submit results of financial audit completed in 2024 to FVP (25 points) – Verified by FVP ** See FVP CIP for 
additional details  

• Submit Outstanding Program Manager Nomination (25 points) – Verified by PVP  

• Submit a picture of the City or Mayoral Proclamation for the chapter to MKVP (25 points) – Verified by MKVP  

mailto:cmvp@mnwt.org


 
Michelle Kocak-Jones 

Programming VP 

Thank you to those who completed a Programming VIce Presi-
dent Fast Start. It was especially fun to read your introduction 
letters to hear more about you and your plans this year in 
Women of Today. You will be receiving a certification of com-
pletion at Fall State. 
 
Fall State Convention is coming up in September and the State 
Program Managers are getting ready to share information re-
garding their programming areas (Community Connections, 
Living and Learning, Priority Area: REACH, Women’s Well-
ness and Youth of Today). Come to my PVP table on Friday 
night at the Project Fair and play Jeopardy to answer questions 
regarding each programming area to win prizes!  Saturday 
morning and afternoon the SPMs will be offering forums and 
enrichment sessions for you to learn valuable information. We 
will all be “Shaking It Up” and can’t wait for you to join us! 
 
And finally, you will hear about the 5 W’s throughout the year 
when it comes to reporting.  
We need to know: 
 Who participated in your project/activity,  
What took place with details, When did the activity occur with 
date and time,  
Where was the event held, and  
Why to include your monetary and in kind donations as well 
as hours served.  
 
Please watch for information about an upcoming webinar in 
October to address the importance of reporting.  

 

Deb Froemming 

Priority Area  

Thank you to the 8 priority area chapter program manag-
ers that have introduced yourselves. It's been inspiring to 
read your emails and fast starts. 
Please contact me by email (priority-area@mnwt.org) if 
you'd like to me visit your meetings, in person or by 
ZOOM. I'd be happy to join you! 
  
  
Most contacts & teachers for REACH have been away for 
the summer, but once school is back in session it will be 
easier to contact them.  
This is the year to learn more about our priority area. 
Here are a couple REACH informational videos to check 
out.  
  
Everyone has a Story: REACH: 
 https://youtu.be/ls5PinrB3Z4?si=yAExfXuEwqBteu-G  
 
What REACH means to me: 
https://youtu.be/mBRnLco5HZM?
si=qwfSIdeY6LnOKfBs  
  
Join the monthly REACH - ZOOM meeting on August 27 
at 7 pm to learn more and ask questions about Reach with 
myself and teachers from around the state. Watch your 
chapter emails for the ZOOM link and more information. 
 
Enjoy the last official month of summer, the first day of 
school will be here soon! 
 
 
 

Sue Bay 

Women’s Wellness  

Keep those wiggle wiggles coming!  Who knew we can 
have so many laughs just being silly and moving our bod-
ies.  
  
Summer can offer so many options to keep your body 
movin’ and grovin’.  I recently attended Aqua Zumba and 
had a blast dancing in the water.  My sweet 2 year old 
granddaughter, Stella, loves to go for wagon rides.  I jump 
at the opportunity to put her in the wagon and pull her 
around the block.  I have some friends that enjoy getting a 
little more dirty and a group of them did a mud run.  I 
guess you are never too old to play in the puddles.   My 
focus is primarily to encourage you to stand or move your 
body in any form you enjoy.  Keep the wiggles and giggles 
coming. 
  
Don’t forget to nominate a local program manager (LPM) 
for outstanding Program Manager in one of the program-
ming categories.  Nominations are due September 2nd. 
 
 

Programming 

Project of the Trimester and 

Outstanding Programming Manager Nominations 

Due: September 1st 

Be sure recognize your projects during the 1st trimester 

and enter them to earn a chance to receive the Project of 

the Trimester  Award at Fall State Convention. 

 

Has your programming manager in your chapter or dis-

trict been great adding ideas and events to support the 

Programming Areas?  Recognize their efforts by a nomi-

nation for the Outstanding Programming Manager 

Award! 

mailto:priority-area@mnwt.org
https://youtu.be/ls5PinrB3Z4?si=yAExfXuEwqBteu-G
https://youtu.be/mBRnLco5HZM?si=qwfSIdeY6LnOKfBs
https://youtu.be/mBRnLco5HZM?si=qwfSIdeY6LnOKfBs


 

Cheryl Watson 

Youth of Today 

 
 
 
August is Youth of Today Emphasis month. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kids week is 8/18-8/24- There will be a drawing at Fall 
State for every chapter that submits an activity they did 
with kids. 
 
 
 
 
Nominate your chapter’s Outstanding Youth of Today 
program/project manager to earn 25 success points  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Spooktacular Scholarship Silent Auction at Fall State. 

 
Sharon Scholl 

Living and Learning 
 

TRAVEL NOTES from L&L SPM –  
 
Have you began your journey with LIFE STREET Pass-
port?  
 
Which tasks have your completed?  
 
Have you checked out the suggested daily news updates 
posted in the MNJOTS CIP.  
 
These quick & easy highlights keep you informed, can be 
read in less than 5 minutes – spend quality time with your 
family outdoors enjoying the summer instead of watching 
30 minutes of the evening TV news and commercials. 
What is your favorite news source?  
 
Key dates to remember: 
8/31 –  L&L/US WPD certification due 
9/2   –  Outstanding Program Manager nominations & 
Project of Trimester due 
 
“Taking a Journey Down LIFE STREET” 
 

Sara Rocksted 

Community Connections  

Hello Community Connections friends!!   
 
WOW this summer is flying by!! I hope you are enjoying your summer and getting out in your community!  I am so 
excited for August!   
 
August 6th is National Night Out!  It is a night for you to get out and enjoy time in your community.  It could be Root 
beer floats with the neighbors, Block parties, Go for a group walk…. Skies the limit!  
 
Send me an email at CC@mnwt.org With a short paragraph on what your crew did and of course photos! You will be 
entered into a drawing at Fall State Convention for a prize from me!!! I can’t wait to hear from you all!  

Programming, Continued 

mailto:CC@mnwt.org


 Andrea Schue 

Administrative VP 

 

By now you should have had your first district meetings and established communication with your DD this year.  Email 

me at avp@mnwt.org to let me know what your DD has done for you, or if there is something more you are wanting 

from your DD but don't know how to ask for it also let me know. 

  

Along with all of staff they are here to support you in your chapter activities! 

  

When we all work together we can all be SOLID GOLD! 

 

Connie Fink 

Financial VP 

 

Thank you to all the treasurers who sent in their Fast Starts! I put out a challenge on Facebook that if I received 10 by 

June 30th, I would have an additional drawing.  Thank you to the 10 who met that challenge! I will also have a drawing 

for everyone who completed their Fast Start. 

 

Looking forward to seeing you at Fall State Convention! Spin the Wheel for $5 to win prizes! 

 

“Buy a Pie” on the Wheel! 

There will be 28 spots on the wheel to buy! Chapters or Districts donate $50 to Ways and Means and pick your spot on 

the Wheel. Anyone can donate $50 to Ways and Means to chose a spot on the wheel. President Tevyan will spin the 

wheel at Annual for two @150 Amazon Gift Cards! 

 

Finance Meeting is August 10th on Zoom at 9:30 am. 

 

If you have ideas for items to sell at the State Store, email me at FVP@MNWT.org 

 

 

Mary Sobczak 

Presidential Assistant 

 

It’s never too early to start collecting pictures and memorabilia from your chapter events to create awesome memories of 

your year! 

 

All Executive Council members and Chapters are asked to create a 12 x 12 scrapbook page which will be placed into an 

album and given to President Tevyan at Annual Convention. Scrapbook pages were handed out to the District Director 

to distribute to chapters. Deadline is April 1, 2025. Have fun and be creative!  

 

Districts and Chapters are asked to contribute $10-$20 for a Year End Gift for President Tevyan. Checks can be mailed 

to the Chapter Service Center with “Pres YE Gift” in the memo. Please reach out to me with any questions. Have a great 

year everyone!   



Amy Pumper 

Chairman of the Board 

 

As we head towards celebrating our 75th Anniversary at Winter State, here is more on the beginning of 
our organization: 

In 1951 -June (Ogle) Lees of Mankato served as our state president and her husband, Art, served as the 
Jaycee state president– in the same year!  As the organization concentrated primarily on keeping the members 
active and interested, they also focused on extensions.  There were six state committees, each assigned to a 
chapter.  The organization felt the need for a creed to define the group and give an aim and purpose.  Each 
chapter was encouraged to submit ideas and five did.  So, the Virginia chapters’ creed was accepted and is 
still used today.  Nine new chapters joined the organization, bringing the chapter member number up to 17.  
Proposed Operating State Budget for the year:  Expenses $107.88, Income $137. 

1952 -This year was a trying one; one that Delores (Maase) Templeton of Minneapolis would long re-
member.  Minneapolis hosted the National Jaycee convention in June and being the true Mrs. Jaycees that we 
were, we were right there– ready, willing and able– assisting the Jaycees.  As a moneymaker a Paul Bunyan-
land cookbook was put together, and these were sold as National Convention souvenirs.  The national delega-
tion had its own “uniform”- green shirts, red skirts and red hats were the uniform.“This year because of the 
unprecedented polio incidence, it is essential that the 1953 March of Dimes Mothers March in January be suc-
cessful...It is my sincere hope that our organization will make a substantial contribution to the March of 
Dimes……”  Mrs. Delores Masse, President Mrs. Jaycees 12/52 

1953 -Several FIRSTS will be remembered as a part of Betty Gerth’s year.  This president, from Pipe-
stone, was at the helm when several new initiatives happened– the first roster– using a small, mimeographed 
booklet with the names and addresses of chapter officers.  The first statewide service project, Toys and Joys, 
was adopted.  This project continued for four more years.  A Distinguished Service Award was also given.  
This recognized an outstanding Mrs. Jaycee member.  Later this award was presented to three outstanding 
chapters and for several years an Outstanding State Chairman Award was also presented.  Another first was 
the implementation of the Lady Mile trophy.  Mrs.  Jaycees now boasts 23 chapters.    

1954 - Mankato had the distinction of being the first chapter to give us a second state president– Bette 
Koeppen.  Bette was the first state president to have three regional vice presidents to assist her. The voting 
procedures for our organization were changed for the first time.  In addition to “Toys and Joys”, we added the 
Assistance to the Mentally Retarded project, which was to be permanently adopted in 1956.  They grew from 
22 chapters to 31 this year.  This year marked our first year of working with the March of Dimes in the fight 
against polio.  A big addition to the organization was the purchase of a typewriter.  Jaycee All-State meeting 
agenda for Mrs.  Jaycees (September 18, 1954) 11:30-12:30 Noon luncheon ~12:30-1:30 Cooking School ~ 
1:30-3:00 Women’s Meeting 

1955 -Shirley (Schwartz) Barenbaum of Hibbing served as our next state president.  She had been one 
of the three VPs to serve the previous year under Bette.  Shirley remembers much enthusiasm and the im-
portance of spreading the Mrs. Jaycee message and name as highlights.  The National Convention was held in 
Kansas City and once again, we assisted the Jaycees by supplying 3500 paperweights to be used as convention 
souvenirs.  Programming areas under consideration were Civil Defense, Miss J. C. (Junior Citizen) and Chil-
dren’s Home Society.  This was also the year the first mimeograph machine died.   

 
 Have you ordered your ONTO Shirt yet? Contact me if you need the 
form. Orders are due September 5th for you to pick up at convention. There 
will be some available for sale at Fall State, but it is better to order ahead to 
ensure you get the size you need. 
 Do you have ONTO shirts laying around that you would like to share? 
An ONTO shirt quilt will be made for members to buy chances at Winter 
State. Shirts need to be to me by Fall State. I have quite a few – let’s see how 
many more we can get! 

Make plans to attend USWT Midyear meeting in Omaha, NE October 
11-12, 2024. The registration form is online. It is sure to be bushels of fun! 
 

 



Jeny Ohr 

Parliamentarian 

Parli Tip of the Month: 

  

Types of Motions- 

Main Motion: Introduce a new item  

 

Subsidiary Motion: Change or affect how to handle a main motion (vote on this before main motion)  

 

Privileged Motion: Urgent or important matter unrelated to pending business  

 

Incidental Motion: Questions procedure of other motions (must consider before the other motion)  

 

Motion to Table: Stops  a motion  

 

Motion to Postpone: Delays a vote (can reopen debate on the main motion) 

  

Source:  roberts.pdf (oregonstate.edu)  

 

Save the Date: 

 

The MNWT Bylaw and Policy Review will be on October 8th at 6:30pm by zoom. All members are invited. For all those 

who do attend you will receive a small incentive at Winter State.  

August 

6th: Award Nominations Due  

15th: Renewals Due (Postmarked)  

18th – 24th: Kids Week   

31st: Certifications & Reports Due (End of Trimester) 

September 

1st: State of MN Annual Registration  & 990 N Due 

2nd: Project of the Trimester & Outstanding Project 

Manager Nominations Due 

2nd: Pin & Medallion nominations due 

2nd: Programming Reports & success Due 

7th: Newslet Articles Due 

22nd—29th: Women of Today Week 

27th – 28th: Fall State Convention  

29th: Newslet Personals Due 

30 New member Adds due IN HAND to CSC 

https://senate.oregonstate.edu/sites/senate.oregonstate.edu/files/2023-01/roberts.pdf


Membership Management Committee 

Here to Support YOU! 

  

Hello Minnesota Women of Today (MNWT) Membership, 

  

By now you have had a few months to get used to your current roles within your chapter. Hopefully you have received the 

needed training and support. The Membership Management Committee (MMC) is your committee. It is here to support 

membership across all levels of MNWT and all MNWT members are invited to attend our meetings. We have one meet-

ing each trimester where we hear from the MVP, CMVP, and Extensions about what is going on throughout the state and 

share any needs they have the committee can support them with. This is also where new MNWT membership policies 

and promotions are created. Our meetings are best if attended in person, but a zoom link can be provided to those who 

are unable to travel. Please reach out to me at mmc@mnwt.org if you would like the zoom links emailed to you before 

each meeting. 

  

Have you seen the MNWT Leadership Toolbox? The MNWT Leadership Subcommittee has created a series of seven (7) 

training courses and two (2) activities to support Leadership within our organization. 

  

Trainings 

Introduction: Being a Leader 

Setting Goals 

Growing in Your Leadership Role 

The Negative Effects of Can’t 

 Succession Planning for Chapters 

Positive Communication Skills 

Positive Reporting 

Activities 

Positive Gossip 

The Power of Our Words 

You can find the Leadership Toolbox at: www.mnwt.org on the left side of the members homepage. 

 

Anna Nichols,  2024/25 MMC Chair 

Remember to submit Presidential Pin and Medallion Nominations!  

They are due to State President, Tevyan,  September 1st.  

There is a nomination form that she would like to have filled out, but please do not have that stop you from 

nominating someone. 

She will definitely take an email as well. Just be sure to list the person you are nominating and the  

reason why you think that this member is deserving of this award.  These awards are given at District and Area 

Meetings too! Not only at conventions! Who has went above and beyond the call of duty in your chapter, or 

who is doing such a fabulous job you would like to make it known? 

Who can fill out or nominate a member?  Anyone! 






